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 FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

250 Student Union

April 13, 2010
Russell called the meeting to order with the following members present:  Ahrberg, Avakian, Bartels, Cronk, DeSilva, Hickman, Jordan, Kennison, Klatt, Krehbiel, Liang, Lawlor, McCann, O’Brien, Osteen, Perkins, Ramakumar, Smay, Suter, Taylor, Van Delinder, Veenstra and Yellin.  Also present:  Bird, L., Campbell, C., Dare, B., Elliott, K., Gates, G., McConnaughey, K., Mitchell, E., Morris, S., O’Geary, S., Scott, M., Seikel, M., Seshadri, A., Simpson, J., Shutt, G., Strathe, M. and Weaver, J.  
Absent:  Brown, Calhoun, Caniglia, Casey, Lacy and Schestokat.

HIGHLIGHTS

ESPN Thursday night football game – September 30, 2010


Budget





Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations


Reports of Standing Committees


Academic Standards and Policies




Recommendation



Athletics



Budget




Recommendation



Campus Facilities, Safety, and Security



Faculty




Long-Range Planning and Information Technology



Retirement and Fringe Benefits



Research



Rules and Procedures


Student Affairs and Learning Resources


Reports of Liaison Representatives

Graduate and Professional Student Government Association



Emeriti Association


Staff Advisory Council

Russell called the meeting to order and announced a sign-up sheet is being passed around. This will be a new item for a few months. 

Russell asked for approval of the March 9, 2010 Minutes.  DeSilva moved acceptance of the Minutes.  Avakian seconded.  The Minutes were approved.  
Russell stated that President Hargis sends his regrets that he has a board meeting of the CIED and if that meeting ends at an appropriate time he will try to come to the Faculty Council meeting if he can. Russell asked for approval of the April 13, 2010 agenda with the changes.  The Agenda was approved.
SPECIAL REPORT:  
A. Dr. Marlene Strathe–ESPN Thursday night Football Game-September 30, 2010.
 Thursday, September 30th OSU will again be on television for the opening of Big 12 conference against Texas A&M. Anticipate that it will again start somewhere around the 6:30 to 6:45 area. The administration has begun making the rounds to Faculty Council, Staff Council, Student Government and ultimately to all the colleges to touch base about what went well last year, are there things we need to change as we move forward for this year’s game. The Administration has also made contact the various groups that would have common exams and alerted them if they wanted to make adjustments in their class schedules and will be making contact again with individual faculty members. As was the case last year, classes will not just be blanket cancelled. That decision will be up to the individual faculty member. They will have enough notice that, if they want to make adjustments, they can do that. The administration will be asking the parking lots, particularly those close to the stadium, to be vacated by 1:00. The administration will be asking fans to not enter those lots until after 3:00 or 3:30 in order to give some traffic space as well as minimal disruption to afternoon classes. The multi-modal facility will be available for faculty and staff free that day. Also encouraging offices to think about flexible ways to deal with staff, so if staff wanted to leave campus before the traffic becomes difficult that they will have had more than ample time to either have comp-time or make arrangements for someone else to cover their office. As the university did last year, the lots would not be policed after 3:00 so that many of the lots are available for Posse and game attendees.
The biggest challenge we think we will have is the amount of time available to communicate to everyone the event since this years is earlier in the season. The administration has already asked the Deans to identify any buildings they want secured. The Deans are currently providing this information to the provost’s office. The administration felt everything went very well last year and is anticipating more RV’s this time and will think more about where these should be parked. This is due to the shorter distance from Texas A&M. Communication with Faculty and staff is ongoing and we are looking forward to another good opportunity for Oklahoma State to get some national exposure.
Tracy Suter asked about the second game that ESPN had expressed in the original discussions and wanted to know if this would be a Friday game in addition to the Thursday game. Dr. Stathes’ understanding is that OSU will be on a Friday game but it is the Louisiana Tech game which is an away game. She was also told that there was a possibility that there could be a third appearance but it would be later in the season. That has not been finalized yet. Russell thanked the council for their input during the decision making process. 
B. Joe Weaver - Budget
March revenue report is out and the headline is “Revenue Tops Prior Year Collections and Estimate.” This is 25% above the estimate. They collected an extra $80 million on the strength of income and sales taxes. Gross production taxes also fit into this. This year, the university was planning for a 7.5% cut. The university set aside $3 million at the beginning of the fiscal year (dollars that were never actually allocated). In addition to this, there were 3 cuts to campus – 2 to administration and 1 to colleges. This resulted in an additional $4 million cut. This fiscal year, the university feels pretty good about the fact that we will only have a 4.2% reduction. We will be banking the $3 million for FY 12 because that is when we lose the stimulus funding unless the state economy improves and the legislation can put state dollars in to replace the stimulus dollars. The university is assuming that we will have to cover the stimulus dollars. For FY11 the university is thinking along the lines of a 5-10% cut. Recent news from the governor is that they don’t have an agreement on what the funding levels will be for next fiscal year and the worst case scenario is a 15% cut. This is based on the FY10 beginning budget. So really since we have already cut 4.2% that means it’s roughly another 10% or 11%. Starting to get some clarity on what the range might be and are still planning around the 10% number. Strategy is to plan on enrollment growth, tuition increase that is still to be determined and we’ll have some level of budget reductions. The combination of these three will allow us to get through next FY. It’s really early in the planning stages; we need a couple more months to pass. 
There will be a university budget committee meeting on Thursday, meeting with the Deans and Vice Presidents, and will be talking with them about how much we might be asking them to reduce their budgets as they plan next FY, talking about the potential 20-30% health insurance increases that the university is facing as well as the progress that’s been made to-date on gathering information about potential early/phased retirement plan. We are in pretty good shape overall even though we will be dealing with another cut. Bill Dare asked for the best case scenario, Weaver would be very surprised if the university did not have to cut 3% to 5%. Which could become a worst case scenario because the legislation could then come back and say since we didn’t cut you as much can you put off raising tuition another year. This causes a push/pull situation. On the whole the Deans have been very careful about the way they have managed this FY. When we lose the stimulus dollars we will be about 8% down, it’s roughly $10 million.
President Hargis said that he did not want to raise tuition for FY10 and would like to see that happen again for a few more years. It has been recommended not to raise fees and quit using them as a mechanism to fund the institution. It’s all part of the upcoming discussions
Aravind Seshadri asked about tuition increases for next year. Weaver stated that the decision should be made at the June meeting on the amount of the tuition increase. President Hargis is committed to holding this increase down as much as possible; hopefully it will stay in the single digits.
Russell asked if we knew anything on the projected enrollment numbers. Weaver said it is safe budgeting for an increase of 200 students which are mostly out-of-state. In-state enrollment continues to remain flat.
Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations:  
Dr. Marlene Strathe gave the status of three recommendations:


10-01-01-FAC – Support for a Comprehensive Research Mission-
Accepted – S. McKeever, in consultation with President Hargis, recommended a modification to the Council’s original statement which has now be incorporated by the Faculty Council.


10-02-01-ASP – General Education Advisory Council Membership-

Accepted as modified - After review by the General Education Advisory Council and Instruction Council, it is recommended that the composition and size of the General Ed Advisory Council remain the same with future college representatives appointed to the Council first approved by the respective college faculty curriculum committee.
Recommendation has been referred back to the ASP committee. Please address all questions and comments to Mindy McCann.

10-02-02-RES – Presidential Consultation with Faculty Regarding Research Endeavors




Accepted – Reviewed and accepted as written by the administration
Russell stated that the May meeting will conclude the year for the Faculty Council and we will have a change of officers. An annual report from each committee will be given at this time and recorded in the minutes. Russell encouraged the chairs of all committees to finalize an annual report. If you have any questions on how to prepare the report, email Bruce Russell and he will give you examples.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES — Mindy McCann

McCann presented recommendation as follows:
10-04-01-ASP 
The Faculty Council Recommends to President Hargis that:  Academic Regulation 5.6: Course Prerequisites be modified as illustrated in the attached document.
Summary of Changes

These changes clarify the appropriate process for waiving prerequisites for lower-division courses, particularly those with enforced prerequisites in SIS that prevent a student’s enrollment without approval. The current language of the policy addresses only upper-division and graduate courses. The proposed language provides additional direction for lower-division courses.
Background/Rationale

During the past few semesters, departments have become increasingly aware of the advantage of setting SIS registration controls on their courses. These controls allow the system to check a student’s SIS record and restrict course enrollment based on information listed in the catalog description of the course or in State Regents’ remediation requirements. Examples of these controls are provided in the following table.
	Enrollment Restriction
	Spring 2010 
Example Course
	Specific Requirements

	classification status
	LSB 3213
	junior status or above

	required minimum test score
	MATH 1513
	19 Math ACT, 460 Math SAT, 100 Compass score, or a satisfactory grade in MATH 0123

	participation in a specific program
	honors courses (700 sections)
	flagged as an active Honors College student

	prerequisite courses that appear on the student’s SIS transcript either as completed or in progress
	MATH 2153
	MATH 2144 is a prerequisite

	prerequisite or corequisite courses (terminology used in SIS is “concurrent prerequisite”)
	MATH 1613
	MATH 1513 must appear on SIS as either as a prerequisite or a corequisite


Whenever registration controls are placed on courses, then clear, consistent, and documented methods for waiving these controls for individual students are needed. For example, a transfer student who is enrolled in MATH 1513 at a community college during the fall semester wants to enroll in MATH 1613 for the OSU spring semester. SIS provides no evidence of the fall enrollment, so someone must be given the authority to evaluate the student’s documents to determine whether a waiver of the prerequisite is appropriate.

Methods have been established for waiving remediation requirements for entry-level English and Math courses (advisor approval is required). Academic Regulation 5.6 specifies that prerequisites for upper-division and graduate-level courses may be waived by the instructor (or department head). University policy currently provides no guidance regarding the appropriate process for waiving prerequisites for lower-division courses. In the absence of this specific guidance, the Registrar’s Office is currently using the closest policy, Academic Regulation 5.6, and requiring instructor/department head approval to waive prerequisites.

The university personnel who should be the most familiar with an individual student’s academic record and background are the academic advisors.  However, there has been some concern about arbitrary decisions to enroll students in classes without appropriate background.  To alleviate this concern the registration permission form has been modified to require advisors to provide their rationale for overriding a prerequisite. (See attached.) With these safeguards in place, the advisors ought to be able to perform their job adequately.  Exceptions to this should be handled on a case by case basis by upper administration.  
Since the recommendation came from the committee it does not require a motion or second it is on the table for discussion and a vote of the council. Russell has a question for Celeste or Mindy, will this rationale appear electronically (becomes a part of the electronic paper trail). Celeste Campbell answered yes every student registration documentation is placed in the students file so anyone who has access to the file can look at it. Hearing no discussion, Russell asked for a vote, motion carries.
ATHLETICS – Art Klatt 
The committee has developed two survey documents during their meetings this year. Both of these documents are now being reviewed by members of the statistics department. Students are putting them in the proper context and format. Both surveys should be returned to the committee sometime in the next two to three weeks and then the committee will review them in their final draft stage. From there, they will be made ready for distribution sometime in the fall semester. The students will be using these documents as part of their MS degree programs in statistics. One survey consists of 49 questions.  This survey looks at the perception of OSU faculty in regard to athletics and student athletes on campus. The second survey is going to universities across the US looking into how many of those universities include a surcharge in their tickets, a surcharge for academics. This survey will be kept to less than 10 questions, preferably no more than 5 or 6 questions. This will be done via email to athletic departments not to individuals. 
BUDGET — Ken Bartels
The budget committee plans on meeting with President Hargis Wednesday morning to get an overview of the university budget and discuss some issues that have come up in the past. 

Bartels presented recommendation as follows:

10-03-01-BC//RFB

The Faculty Council Recommends to President Hargis that: a faculty task force be formed to study the feasibility of implementing a phased retirement program at OSU as soon as possible: no later than Fall 2012.  A member or members of OSU Human Resources may be asked to be ex officio members of the task force.
Rationale:

As of March 2010, 271 OSU Faculty members meet OSU retirement criteria. Retirement of potentially that many faculty members in the immediate future could result in considerable disruption of the missions of the university.  Therefore, to protect the quality of the academic functions of OSU, a phased retirement program may be very beneficial.  As of April 2009, it is estimated that approximately 32% of colleges and universities have a phased retirement incentive program already in place. The likelihood of participation in a phased retirement program when faculty are qualified and ready to retire is quite high; 40% would be very likely to take advantage of a phased retirement option and 29% would be somewhat likely to participate. However, given the recent drop in financial markets, it is now likely that even more faculty would consider phased retirement as an attractive option. A clear, uniform, and fiscally responsible policy is to the overall advantage of both faculty and the university. Budget savings, and more importantly, the continued participation of senior faculty members in teaching, extension, and research in the context of a structured, mutually beneficial phased retirement program can help invigorate OSU.  It is thus worthwhile to form a task force consisting of faculty members with appropriate administrative personnel as ad hoc members to explore options.

The following is a NOTE that could be sent to the task force chair on behalf of the Budget and Retirement/Fringe Benefits Committees' based on committee discussions regarding this issue:

With the formation of the task force, faculty would be informed of this initiative and requested to forward concerns/ideas to the task force chair or designated representative. A faculty survey requesting input on specific issues of concern could also be considered.

Key elements of the recommendation include but are not limited to the following points and are not in any order of importance; these issues will be forwarded to the chair of the task force and request they be included in task force deliberations. 

1. This is a voluntary program eligible to all tenured faculty. Safeguards and assurances need to be provided to prevent abusive practices that could "force out" faculty already eligible for retirement but who decide to remain in full employment.

2. Faculty is eligible if they qualify for normal retirement per state of Oklahoma and OSU guidelines.

3. The existence of a phased retirement program does not give faculty a contractual right or entitlement to phased retirement.

4. Retirement compensation from OTRS will not be affected. 

5. The participant's salary and FTE commitment must be reduced by at least 25% but not more than 50%. 

6. Merit/COLA increases and employer contributions to employee retirement plans and life insurance are calculated on a prorated basis according to employee's reduced salary.  NOTE: INCENTIVE SUGGESTION: As an incentive for this program, faculty in phased retirement could receive 100% benefits as would fully employed faculty members.

7. Sick leave and vacation time are calculated on a prorated basis according to employee's full time percentage.

8. Benefits including health insurance and death and disability coverage would stay at the pre-retirement rate.
9. Duration of contractual employment for the phased retirement program will be determined by the individual college and departments. Example: Faculty would agree to a 3-year contract with annual evaluations; contract could be renewed for up to an additional 3 years or a period of time agreed upon by the faculty member and the appropriate administrative unit. 

10. Tenure is not affected. Continuous employment after the contractual agreement has terminated is not guaranteed, but all the other rights and privileges associated with tenure including academic freedom, voting rights, and committee memberships will continue.

11. The teaching/extension-service/research or other split in allocation of time will be determined by the individual departments and colleges.
This recommendation has been presented from the Budget and Retirement Fringe Benefits committees so it does not require a motion or second. Russell opened the floor for questions stated that there could be numerous issues that could complicate the discussion of this recommendation in a group of this size, so it is appropriate to have a task force review the information and report back to the Council their findings.
Bartels believes it is necessary since it affects faculty as seriously as this does it needs to be a faculty initiative that comes forward rather than upside down. This does have potential to raise questions regarding tenure, incentives for retirement (this is phased retirement, not part time work), OTRS and Social Security. This is a voluntary program and is run at the departmental and college level. Russell stated that the Council was just voting on the formation of the task force not any details of a phased retirement plan. This task force would include faculty and staff administrators.
Art Klatt asked about the response from other universities that Bartels had contacted. Bartels responded that there are all kinds of Phased Retirement programs out there and that is what the task force will review. Russell stated that one of the provost candidate universities offers a one-time lump sum payment as an incentive for phased retirement. This is not a buyout, but a bonus. Russell pointed out that one of the problems with OTRS rules is that faculty cannot be paid and retire at the same time. David Yellin asked if the task force is going to be looking at this university wide or will it be by individual department. Bartels envisions this as a university wide program with guidelines on how each department would adapt to their own specific needs. But the benefit package would be something universal
Earl Mitchell asked about legislation that is required for this? Bartels said he looked into it but couldn’t find any information. Bartels asked Mitchell to send any information he has to him. Bill Dare wondered why we need a task force to handle Phased Retirement, why not just get things rolling. Russell pointed out that there are a lot of issues around OTRS, Social Security and other entities that muddy the water. Avakian pointed out that the purpose of the task force is set up to do all the work ahead of time and make sure all the issues are answered before rolling it out to the faculty. To Bill Dares point, Russell brought up the fact that the recommendation only states that a faculty task force is formed, not a faculty and administration task force. Bartels stated that he doesn’t believe the committee intended the task force to include administration. They wanted it to be a faculty initiative to move forward.
Russell asked John Veenstra and Jean Van Delinder about a faculty task force they had worked with last year and they stated that they ran into some legislative issues and the task force couldn’t get around them at that time. Joe Weaver believes that someone in HR is providing information in conjunction with this issue. Tenure was a big issue. There are quite a few issues that need to be looked at that the committee wants the faculty to be satisfied that they will at least be considered since it will obviously be an administrative type action that will allow this to happen.
 Russell asked for a vote on the recommendation, all accepted with one faculty member casting an opposing vote. Motion passed.
CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY, AND SECURITY — Tom Jordan
Committee met last month with the university architect. The faculty will have an opportunity to meet the architect group and get details of the master plan today at 5:00 in the Atherton.
Parking issue – Discussed that parking cost increase issue at the executive committee meeting. Jordan met with the committee on parking issues last Thursday and at that time it would appear that the parking permits for faculty and staff would not double in price for next year. Jordan stated that he will be able to clarify the increase in parking permits at the next Faculty Council meeting. Joe Weaver asked to make a clarification on this issue. Weaver stated that they met with President Hargis Friday morning and it was decided to pull/delay, at the request of Staff Council, this issue for a year. If this increase is brought back, the increase will be phased in. 
Russell received an email about people getting used to the new cross walk light on University. The light does not turn green it just goes off and has blinking red lights. Russell feels it will just take time for people to get used to this new cross walk. Jordan stated that the other schools that were researched for this type of light also had a learning curve. 
FACULTY — Udaya DeSilva – No Report
LONG-RANGE PLANNING AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY – Bud Lacy – 
No Report
RESEARCH — Jim Smay

The committee did not meet last month but there was a hold over item from the previous meeting. Steve O’Geary had asked the committee to look over the Institutional Biosafety policy and we need to vote on it as a Faculty Council to approve the policy for OSU. Smay passed around some copies of the policy to members. Additional copies will be available via email or the website. Smay will ask for a vote on this policy at the May Faculty Council meeting and asked all members to review it and direct all questions or comments to him by April 23rd so the Research committee has a chance meet make the appropriate changes. These changes would then be distributed to the Faculty Council before next month’s vote.
Avakian asked if this would affect the Tulsa and Okmulgee campuses as well. Steve O’Geary responded that it would only affect the OSU-Stillwater and OSU-Tulsa campuses. O’Geary stated that the Institutional Biosafety Committee and faculty have been working on this policy for 3 years and they thought they had the policy ready to present to the Faculty Council last year, but additional feedback was given and changes were made to the policy. This policy has been reviewed by faculty across campus on a number of occasions and has been approved several times by the Associate Deans for Research and the Institutional Biosafety Committee. We are feeling pretty good about what is currently being presented to the Faculty Council for approval. The institution is required to have an Institutional Biosafety policy in order to receive funding from the National Institutes of Health for research involving recombinant DNA. Russell stated that this report will be treated like the previous research report that will be voted on at the meeting next month.
RETIREMENT AND FRINGE BENEFITS – J.D. Brown – No Report
RULES AND PROCEDURES — Stephen Perkins
Stephen announced the election results. The new slate of officers for 2010-2011 is as follows:
Vice Chair 2010-2011 and Chair 2011-2012 – Clint Krehbiel, CASNR, Animal Science
Secretary – Shelia Kennison – A & S, Psychology
Education Representative – Ed Harris
CEAT – Robert Emerson
Multi-Cultural – Udaya DeSilva
Arts and Science – Nick Materer – Chemistry; Eliot Atekwana – Geology; 
Bob Miller – Microbiology
CASNR – Christina DeWitt
SSB – William Dare
OSU-OKC – Kemit Grafton
OSU/CHS-Tulsa – William Meek
Russell stated that it has been customary to invite all the new officers to the May meeting. Perkins confirmed this as true. An invitation will be sent.
STUDENT AFFAIRS AND LEARNING RESOURCES — Karen Hickman – No Report
Report of Liaison Representatives:
Graduate and Professional Student Government Association – Aravind Seshadri
NAGPS Conference

GPSGA organized the south central regional conference for the National Association of Graduate and Professional Schools in Stillwater. About 15 schools were in attendance out of which 6 schools were Big XII schools. The conference was a venue to share ideas, best practices on running a successful graduate student organization. We also had a lunch with speaker session where Dr. Bird (VP for student affairs), Dr. Emslie (Dean, Graduate College) and Dr. Halligan (Former President of OSU and current Senator) were part of a panel session that dealt with "How to build a successful working relationship with administrators." All the panelists were enthusiastic to share their experiences and it was an invaluable session for the student leaders present at the conference. 

We got a great response from the participants; we are doing well here and OSU is a model for a lot of them. Our administration and faculty are providing a lot of support and that is the reason for our success. 

Graduate Student Appreciation Week

This week is the graduate-professional student appreciation week. This week is to recognize the contributions made by our graduate students to OSU and to educate the community about the importance of graduate education. On Monday we had free breakfast for our students. Today we had free massages for graduate students in the French Lounge; a great stress reliever for the students. Tomorrow we will have that annual awards banquet, the "Phoenix Awards, Teaching Awards and Research Symposium Award winner’s reception" where we recognize scholastic, teaching, research and service contributions of our graduate students.
The Phoenix awards and teaching assistant award winners will be announced during the reception. Thursday we have "Meet the OSU administration reception" during which time our students would have an opportunity to meet and interact personally with our friendly administration. Most administrators and college Deans are planning to attend the event. The final major event is the spring graduate student picnic which is scheduled for Friday at 5 PM in Colvin Annex and Colvin fields. Graduate students their families, friends and advisors are all invited to attend the picnic. 

NAGPS Board Positions

Some of the current GPSGA officers have taken up leadership positions in our national organization. Stephanie Rogers (GPSGA Vice President) is the South Central region chair and Divya Krishnan (GPSGA Treasurer) is the Director of Communication. We are extremely proud of them.

Election and New Officers

Last week GPSGA conducted it elections and we have an almost full slate of new officers. They start their term as soon as the spring semester ends. Joseph Simpson from Sociology was elected as the President to succeed me and he will start attending the faculty council meetings in my stead.

Emeriti Association – Margaret Scott
At the June 7, First Monday Dinner, the Emeriti Association will host representatives of Assisted Lifestyles, LLP, a development company who are working with the White Woods Retirement Campus Board of Directors to prepare architectural renderings of housing and the general lay-out of the property at 19th and Range Rd.   With a good response to the plans/materials presented at that time, the developers believe they can begin to break ground this fall. If you, friends or family members are interested in learning more about this senior residential project, plan to attend the June 7 Emeriti Dinner.  Call the Emeriti Office (744-5263) for reservations.  You will be welcomed.  (After a White Woods Directors’ meeting this Thursday I will submit a posting for Bruce to place on the faculty list serve.)
Staff Advisory Council 
SAC Nominations – Nomination forms for new SAC positions were sent to campus the week of March 1st. Nomination forms are due Friday March 19th and elections will be held April 19th – 30th.
Staff Scholarship – SAC Staff Scholarship Applications were sent out March 1st. 

They are due May 7th. Staff can receive up to a $300 per year scholarship through the SAC. These scholarships are what most of the funding from the committee goes towards. During the annual picnic, SAC will be raffling a parking space for a staff member. This will be a reserved permit parking spot close to their building. SAC wants to thank Parking Services and the Physical Plant for work on setting up the space. 
Parking Permits – SAC wants to thank the administration for listening to the concerns of staff members and putting off this increase for at least another year. 

Staff Appreciation Day – Has been moved back a little bit to May 20th to try to avoid the many events scheduled during April and the unpredictable weather. So the Staff Appreciation Day has been moved to Thursday, May 20th. Trying to do a slightly healthier menu this year and will serve grilled chicken with fruit. Russell asked if the faculty will have the privilege of serving at the staff picnic. This is still being debated because when the SAC utilizes the most economical caterer, they would prefer to use their own staff. This may be due to health reasons.  
Old Business: 
New Business: None
The meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.  The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is May 11, 2010.
Respectfully submitted,

Beth Caniglia, Secretary
